FACIL ITATING COORDINATION IN AGRICULTURAL EDUCATION - 5

  SEPTEMBER, 2012, SUMMARY OF ACTIVITIES FOR DEAN DITTMAR
I.  ON SITE ASSISTANCE – SCHOOLS – 6

COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS - 1
SCHOOLS – Carbondale(2), Columbia, Gibault Catholic, Steeleville, John A. Logan College-
   Carterville
COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS – St. Clair
II.  PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT WORKSHOPS PRESENTED – 0
    PARTICIPANTS – 0
III.  MEETINGS/CONVENTIONS/CONFERENCES ATTENDED – 5
FCAE Staff Meeting, Springfield
St. Louis AgriBusiness Club Meeting and Professional Development, St. Louis, MO
District Agriculture Teacher Meeting, Carbondale
AITC Statewide Coordinator Meeting, Champaign
Website Conference Call with CommonMan

IV.  MILES TRAVELED – Auto:  1672
V.  OTHER ACTIVITIES - 10
Exhibited Agricultural Education Teaching Opportunities, College Students, SIU College of 

  Agricultural Sciences Career Fair - Carbondale
World Egg Day Breakfast and Panel Forum, Novus International, Inc., St. Louis, MO
Assisted Teachers in Completing their Incentive Funding Ag Grant Budgets

Assisted Teachers with Completion of their Graduate Surveys/Professional Development Plans-100%
Prepared for Meetings

Prepared and Processed Orders for Curriculum Resources for Start-up Schools
Wrote and Sent Email Messages/Updated Email Addresses on the Listserv
Managed and Maintained the Website
Completed Monthly Reports

Sent Teacher and Individual Informational Requests
VI.  COMMENTARY


A big change…Reporter’s Workshop, District Ag Teacher Meeting, and the Greenhand Conference all held on the same evening at SIU at Carbondale.  It was a good change eliminating an evening activity and transportation savings.   Marketing ag teaching as a career to non-ag ed majors at the SIUC College of AgSciences was a success.  15+ students seemed to be very interested in this opportunity of teaching with a provisional teaching certificate.  We have to be proactive vs. reactive in ensuring that there are plenty of candidates for teacher vacancies in 2013.  Assisting teachers with their ag grant budget in the IWAS system was very time consuming.  I do believe that it will be a positive change in the long run.  Meeting with mechanics instructors at John A. Logan College went well.  The college has good facilities to provide an introductory hands-on agri-mechanics course for ag education majors and a possible course for active teachers this summer.
